28th October, 1955.

My dear Lowndes,

Thanke for your letter and offprints. That on the Wolf
strikes me as particularly interesting., I found A, V., Hill's
vanity a grave drawback when I had anything to do with him,
but I suppose that is what happens to clever, handsome, and
succesaful men whom ciroumstances hove never spanked! I am
not o bit surprised by him having acted foollshly and incon-
slderately in reepect of your research.

1 had not heard of Probus School. Perhapa I could meke
it a viesit if you were there during my next Easter'a primrose
hunt. lenry Ford at least tells me that homoatyles have been
found in Cornwall.

Sincerely yours,



